

Our ref: MA-00074 and MC22/463

Department of

State Development, Infrastructure,
Local Government and Planning

17 June 2022

Mr Andrew Chesterman Chief Executive Officer Redland City Council rcc@redland.qld.gov.au

Dear Mr Chesterman

Notice to request information and to pause a timeframe under the Minister's Guidelines and Rules (MGR)

I refer to the 02/21 General Major – Southern Thornlands Potential Future Growth Area Amendment Package (proposed amendment) that was received on 3 February 2022 in accordance with the major amendment process outlined under chapter 2, part 4 of the MGR.

The Department of State Development, Infrastructure, Local Government and Planning (the department) has carried out a review of the proposed amendment and determined that further information and changes are required. In accordance with chapter 2, part 5, section 25 of the MGR, the department requests further information and changes to the proposed amendment to address the state interests identified in **Attachment 1**.

In accordance with chapter 2, part 5, section 23.1 of the MGR, notice is also given that the timeframe for the proposed amendment has been paused from the day after this notice is given. Upon satisfactory receipt of the requested information, the process will resume at chapter 2, part 4, section 17.4 of the MGR.

I encourage you to continue engaging with officers from planning group in preparing your response regarding the issues identified in **Attachment 1**. Please contact Ms Ashleigh Slater, Principal Planning Officer in the department to assist you with any further queries. You may wish to contact Ms Slater on (07) 5644 3229 or by email at SEQSouthPlanning@dsdmip.qld.gov.au.

Yours sincerely

Karley Lawler

Manager, Planning and Development Services (SEQ South)

Lander

Enc Attachment 1 – Request for information

Level 9, 12-14 Marine Parade Southport Qld 4215 PO Box 3290 Queensland 4215 Australia

Telephone + 61 07 5644 3216 **Website** www.statedevelopment.qld.gov.au

ABN 29 230 178 530